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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, September 28, 2010
Mr. Weiss, Chairman, called the Tuesday, September 28, 2010, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Martin Weiss, Chairperson
 




Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair 




Jonathan Cody, Member



Absent:  

Tom Romeo, Members 



Tim Allen, Member



Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent
Staff


Kathy Morgan
Present:


Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of September 14, 2010.
Discussion
31 Tower Hill Road 

The owner came to speak to members about whether he needed to file for putting an aluminum garage.  The garage would be placed on the existing paved driveway and 4 metal holders would go in the ground at the corners to hold it down.  At first, Mr. Weiss felt he should file an RDA in case his neighbors had a conflict with it.  Mr. Cody and Ms. Mitchener felt it was almost no disturbance and felt he didn’t need to file.  The owner was advised that he didn’t need to file for the garage.

Certificate of Compliance
Valley Road – (245-794)
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed. 
Public Hearings

5 Darrell Drive - RDA
Mr. Lang, the owner, was present.  Mr. Lang proposes to install a sunroom to the back of his house in the area of the existing deck.  Mr. Land said there will be no digging or removal of fill.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue a Negative 3 Determination.

105 Elm Street (245-1371)
Mr. Galbraith wasn’t present for the hearing but came in after the fact.  There are wetlands to the back of the property and run along the right side of the house along with a brook outlined on the plan.  The new septic system will be located 52 feet from both the back wetlands and the brook to the right side.  Board of Health has already issued a permit.  
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold until the Conservation Agent verifies the project has been staked out 
Other Business

Bonds
Recently a number of streets in subdivisions requested acceptance and most had not received their Certificate of Compliance for Orders of Conditions.  The Planning Board during the signoffs for the street acceptances questioned why Conservation doesn’t establish their own bonds to hold the developers accountable for the work approved in an Order of Conditions? There was some discussion about the Conservation Commission establishing bonds for roadway projects.  The Planning Board has bonds on all subdivisions and it has always been the practice that the Planning Board would not release those bonds until they checked with Conservation to see that all the work approved under an Order of Condition had been met.  Ms. Basbanes will be asked to write a letter to the Planning Board confirming prior practices and the opinion of the Commission.
Adjourn 

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM

Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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